
Village of Clarksville 
Council Meeting Minutes 

May 6, 2024 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the Clarksville Village Council was held May 6, 2024 at the Clarksville 
Village Hall.  President Amy Byers called the meeting to order at 7pm. 
All council members present – Trustees Debra Winkler, Patricia Reser, Bonnie Main, Allen Sheldon, Scott 
Briggs, Brad Clark, Treasurer Rose Barratt, and Clerk Shari Clark. 
 
Written public comment was shared by Winkler. 
 
The minutes of the April 1, 2024 meeting were read and approved. 
 
Moved B.Clark and supported by Winkler to pay monthly bills totaling $11,377.00.  Motion passed. 
 
Reports were read by Treasurer Barratt, Street Commissioner Sheldon, Sewer by B.Clark, ex officio 
Planning Commissioner Main, Clerk by S.Clark, President Byers, and Playground Committee Sheldon & 
Winkler. 
 
Moved by B.Clark and supported by Sheldon to appoint village resident Randi Williams to serve as village 
representative on the Saranac-Clarksville District Library board.  All in favor, motion passed. 
 
Moved by Sheldon and supported by Winkler to authorize closure of Main Street on August 10, 2024 
from 8am – 7pm for the annual Clarksville Ox Roast event.  All in favor, motion passed. 
 
Moton by B.Clark and supported by Reser to support the 2024 Operating Tax Millage to be levied, to 
reflect the 2024 Headlee Millage Reduction Fraction 0.9941 reducing the current millage to 8.3497.  All 
in favor, motion passed. 
 
Moved by Reser and supported by Main to accept Simon Inc. $405.00 estimate to power wash Village 
Hall.  All in favor, motion passed. 
 
Ionia Conservation District is seeking input, feedback, & support in order to apply for an EGLE 
infrastructure grant with a goal to place four drop off recycling centers within Ionia County.  Clarksville 
Village Council supports the Conservation District’s proposal regarding this project and believe that 
establishing a recycling compactor site in the community will significantly contribute to reducing 
environmental impact and promoting a more sustainable Ionia County. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm. 
The next regular monthly meeting will be held June 3, 2024. 
 

Submitted by Shari Clark, Village Clerk 

 
 
 
 


